
  
 
13 July 2017 
 
Chris Trostle  
Mobile Sources Section Chief 
Department of Environmental Protection 
Rachel Carson State Office Building 
400 Market Street | Harrisburg, PA 17101 
 
Re:  Emission Reduction Credits Plan Approval 
        Atlantic Sunrise Project Construction, Lancaster County, Pennsylvania 
       Transcontinental Gas Pipeline Company, LLC 

Source of ERCs to Satisfy General Conformity Determination 

Dear Mr. Trostle: 

In reference to your request to clarify the source of the emission reduction credits (ERCs) used 
to satisfy the emission offset requirements for pipeline construction in Lancaster County for the 
Atlantic Sunrise (ASR) Project, attached you will find the May 12, 2017 email correspondence 
and an updated “Figure 1” from the “Air Quality Technical Report” which includes the source of 
the ERCs from Harford County, MD.  Please note these documents are included in the plan 
approval application submitted to the Department on July 11, 2017, and can be found at the end 
of Appendix C of the application (pages 359-361 of the application PDF file). 
 
As noted in our correspondence, the location of the retired emission reduction credits in Harford 
County is acceptable for the offsetting of the construction emissions for the ASR Pipeline 
Project.  The Harford County ERCs originated from a source that is closer in proximity to 
Lancaster County than Howard County.  Additionally the source of the Harford County ERCs is 
within the previously approved HYSPLIT trajectories.  Due to the length of time needed for 
Maryland to register the ERCs that were generated in Howard County, Transco decided to 
purchase ERCs that were already in the Maryland ERCs registry from a source located in 
Harford County.  Per the Department’s concern regarding additional ERC availability, please be 
aware that there is an adequate supply of ERCs from the same source in the event additional 
ERCs are needed.   
 
If you have any questions regarding this submittal or require additional information, please feel 
free to contact me at (713) 215-2202 or by email at Jaymie.Archer@williams.com. 

Sincerely, 
 

 
 
Jaymie Archer 
Sr. Environmental Scientist – Air Quality 
Enclosures 

TRANSCO PIPELINE 

2800 Post Oak Boulevard (77056) 
P.O. Box 1396 
Houston, TX  77251-1396 
713-215-2000 
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